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CCGPP STAKEHOLDER REPORT-October 2007

United Health Care Bulletin Collaboration
Hopefully, all of you are aware that UHC recently released a policy bulletin indicating that they will no longer reimburse for chiropractic care for children or headache sufferers.  Obviously this caused an immediate uproar amongst the chiropractic provider community.  The CCGPP Rapid Response Team, under the direction of Dr. Ron Farabaugh, crafted a pointed response to UHC delineating the inappropriate application of this policy and sent it as a certified letter to the chairman of UHC.  In an amazing demonstration of unity across the profession, the ACA, ICA, FCER and ACC endorsed the CCGPP's response.  We are currently awaiting a response from UHC.
Current Releases
As you know, the draft literature synthesis "CHIROPRACTIC MANAGEMENT OF PREVENTIONAND HEALTH PROMOTION; NONMUSCULOSKELETAL CONDITIONS; AND CONDITIONS OF THE ELDERLY, CHILDREN AND PREGNANT WOMEN" was released for review and public comment on September 1, 2007.  That comment period remains open through November 30, 2007.

On October 10, 2007 the literature synthesis draft chapter entitled “CHIROPRACTIC MANAGEMENT OF UPPER EXTREMITY PAIN” was also released for review and comment.  That comment period will remain open until December 10, 2007.  Please encourage your constituents to review both drafts and electronically submit their commentary accordingly.
In August, 2007 the "Introduction" and "Methods" sections were spun out of the original "Low Back" literature synthesis and released as independent chapters.  This was done to enhance clarity and readability, per our discussion with COCSA in Baltimore.  Additionally, as was mentioned in the last stakeholder report, the "Low Back" literature synthesis is now being re-released in two parts. Part A will consist of treatment approaches and other aspects that originally generated little or no comment. Part B, which will consist of diagnostics and related issues, will be deferred pending additional review of the literature synthesis to enhance its completeness.  

The Commission did this in direct response to the public comments they received after the "Low Back" draft’s initial release.  Most of those comments were directed at issues that will now be found under Part B, prompting the Low Back team to review those issues.  Therefore, ideally Part A will be released December 1, 2007 for additional commentary, while Part B will be released at a future date.  Also, the Low Back team is considering releasing the comments received, the team’s response and any draft changes as a separate paper.

ACOEM Guidelines
On a related note, Dr. Gary Globe has been appointed by the California Chiropractic Association to serve on the state’s Workers Compensation Advisory Board as it reviews the applicability of the ACOEM Guidelines to chiropractic care in that venue.  He has contacted the CCGPP stressing the importance of having the "Low Back" Part A published by December 1, 2007 in order to submit them for consideration in California, as their state law mandates national guidelines in the Worker’s Compensation system.  Unless we can provide an alternate, scientific, nationally recognized and peer reviewed alternative, i.e., Part A, California D.C.’s 
will be held to the standards set under the American College of Occupational and Environmental Medicine (ACEOM) guidelines.

However, Dr. Globe has also recommended that actual guidelines be developed from the literature synthesis, at least for use in California.  This would be a significant departure from the previous course of the CCGPP and will merit discussion at our annual meeting.  One consideration along this line would be to create a “hybrid-document" that includes literature support, case management suggestions/protocols, i.e., the process of care in an effort to answer those calls while providing a useful document for the field practitioner.

Consensus Process

Dr. Cheryl Hawk, Commission chair, has posed the question "What next?"  As team lead on the "CHIROPRACTIC MANAGEMENT OF PREVENTIONAND HEALTH PROMOTION; NONMUSCULOSKELETAL CONDITIONS; AND CONDITIONS OF THE ELDERLY, CHILDREN AND PREGNANT WOMEN" literature synthesis, she is acutely aware of the dearth of higher-level evidence for chiropractic care in these areas.  She has recommended we consider a formal consensus process, e.g. Delphi, nominal group process, etc., to address the areas where the research falls short.  Drs. Hawk and Adams are currently discussing the best method to move this process forward.  She will provide a report as the basis for discussion at our annual meeting.
Performance Pay
Even as the CCGPP continues to pursue development of best practices for the chiropractic profession, the healthcare industry is evolving.  Drs. Christine Choate and George McClelland are working on a Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) panel that is reviewing the use of “pay for performance” criteria within their system in the upcoming year.  They have informed the CCGPP that performance pay criteria will be developed and applied to doctors of chiropractic in the very near future.  Therefore, they recommend that the CCGPP review and modify its literature synthesis process for applicability to this new reality.  This will be one of the agenda items for discussion with the full Council in Nashville.

Funding
With a number of significant initiatives requiring fairly immediate action, the CCGPP has significant need for increased funding. We are hopeful that our traditional stakeholders will be willing and able to increase their support for the CCGPP initiative. However, the Council will need to be creative in its strategizing ways of attracting additional funding to move these initiatives forward.  Partnering may be a partial solution for some of the funding/manpower requirements of these initiatives, e.g. with the ACA Insurance Work Group for the Rapid Response Team, with the ICA Pediatrics group for Dr. Hawk’s consensus project, with FCER on DIER issues, etc. Please put some thought into funding initiatives for consideration in Nashville.
If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me @ (507)388-7744 or @ dehenchiro@juno.com. Thanks for your time!

Respectfully Submitted,

Dr. Mark D. Dehen

CCGPP Vice Chair
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